
 
 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

 

January 2024 
 

Headteacher Messages 
 
  
It has been lovely to welcome all the children back this term. The term has started 
smoothly and I have been impressed with the children's behaviour and attitude 
towards their work. It is a pleasure to visit all the classes and see how hard the 
children work every day. There is always a lot happening at school so keep an eye 
on the dates, newsletter and texts as I will try and give as much notice as possible 
to the things that are happening and any changes to planned events.  
  
 Uniform  
 It is expected that all children wear their school uniform to and from school each 
day. Our uniform creates a sense of belonging and also avoids the issues that are 
created when children compare logos and fashion items. It is important that 
children are able to focus on their education when in their classrooms, not whether 
they have the latest must-have fashion item. 
  
 Weather  
 As the weather increasingly gets colder, please can parents ensure that children 
come to school with a coat, hat, scarf and gloves each day. Staff in school will 
ensure that children wear these when they go out to play at break times. We do 
have a selection of coats that have lost an owner. Please speak to the office staff if 
you need to check lost property to be reunited. If school is forced to close as a 
result of severe weather, this decision is taken locally by the Headteacher in 
conjunction with Hertfordshire County schools. You will be notified by a number of 
channels including text message, email, and through our school website. In the 
absence of any message indicating closure, please assume school is open as 
normal.  
  
Lost Property   
 Please check the lost property collection over the next few days. 
  
Attendance Update  
 London Colney Primary and Nursery School is a place where every child belongs. 
We create welcoming environments to allow all children to gain a sense of 
belonging and ultimately achieve academically through regular school attendance. 
Tracy is the member of staff leading on attendance and in our drive to secure the 
best attendance for every child. Our target this year is for over 95% attendance. 
  
Mobile Phones 
Please can parents be aware of the time that children are spending on devices 
such as mobile phones and tablets. We are aware of children spending time into 
the early hours speaking with their friends from school. This does not set them up 
for a good day, the morning after.  
  
Maternity Leave  
We would like to wish Louise best wishes as she prepares for her maternity leave. 
We look forward to meeting her new baby. Thank you for all Louise’s hard work 
and we look forward to her return in a few months. If you have any concerns, 
please do contact Hannah who is our new SENCO 
 
Best wishes 
Sarah 
 
 
 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

 

Attendance Figures 
 

Please can we remind you that school starts at 
8.45am every day.  Children should be here by 
9.00am at the latest. 
Registers close at 9.05am and if your child 
arrives after that time they will be marked as 
late – thank you 
 

08.01.24 –31.01.24 
Y1 93.5 
Y2 91.5 
Y3 93.3 
Y4 91.5 
Y5 96 
Y6 92.2 
All 92.4 
 

Yr 1 Class Assembly 
Parents invited to attend 

6th Feb  
2.45pm 

N&R Junk Orchestra 7th Feb 
AM 

Yr 4 Multiplication Check 
Parents invited to attend 

12th Feb 
3.15pm 

Yr 2 Class Assembly  
Parents invited to attend 

13th Feb 
2.45pm 

Numbers Day for NSPC 16th Feb 

Yr 3 Class Assembly 
Parents invited to attend 

27th Feb 
2.45pm 

Yr 6 RAF Museum 4th Mar 

Yr 4 Class Assembly 
Parents invited to attend 

5th Mar 
2.45pm 

World Book Day 
Dress as your favourite book character 

7th Mar 

Mother’s Day Assembly 8th Mar 
Time TBA 

Yr 5 Class Assembly 
Parents invited to attend 

12th Mar 

Yr 3 Celtic Harmony Trip 11th Mar 

Yr 6 Class Assembly 
Parents invited to attend 

19th Mar 

Academic Review Day 25th Mar 

Yr 5 Natural History Museum Trip 27th Mar 

Yr 4 SAPSMA Alban Arena  
Parents to buy tickets to attend 

27th Mar 
3pm onwards 

 
  



 
 

Year 1 Phonics – Parent Information Session. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to our Yr 1 parents and carers who came in for the Phonics Presentation. This morning.  We hope 
you found it useful and will continue the phonics learning at home with your children. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

A REMINDER OF OUR SCHOOL UNIFORM REQUIREMENTS. 
 
 

 

 
SCHOOL UNIFORM  

 

 

 
Our school uniform gives our children a sense of belonging.  It is designed to be both smart and practical.  It is 
expected that children attending London Colney Primary & Nursery School comply with these guidelines. 
 
Winter Uniform 

 Grey or black trousers, plain black leggings, skirt or pinafore  

 Plain white, royal blue or sky blue polo shirt 

 Royal Blue jumper, cardigan, sweatshirt or fleece with school logo (logo optional) 

 Grey or white socks or grey tights 

 Flat black shoes or trainers, no logos or colours on footwear 
 If children cannot tie their own laces, they should have shoes with Velcro fastening 

 Small plain blue, white or black hairbands or ribbons 

 

Summer Uniform 
 

 Grey shorts or trousers, white or royal blue polo shirt and grey or white socks 

 Blue and white checked or striped dress, blue cardigan, white or grey socks 

 Sensible shoes (no sliders, flip flops or crocs) 

 Hat or cap 

 Sun lotion to be applied before school 

 

Active PE Uniform 
 

 Black jogging bottoms, shorts or leggings (these must be plain, no logos or stripes/colours) 

 White or royal blue t-shirt 

 Blue or black sweatshirt if it is cold (no hoodies) 

 Plain black trainers, no logos, stripes or patterns 

 

Important Information 
 

 Make up, false eyelashes, nail varnish, false nails must not be worn in school. 

 Smart watches must not be worn. 

 No tattoos or temporary tattoos are allowed. 

 Long hair should be tied back for safety reasons and to help prevent the spread of head lice. 

 No jewellery to be worn, only small stud earrings are permitted. 

 
 

Uniform is available from Smarty Schoolwear, 65 Town Centre, Hatfield, AL10 0JJ, emai, 
https://www.smartyschoolwear.co.uk/  01707 263909 

 
 
 

https://www.smartyschoolwear.co.uk/


 

HEALTHY LUNCHBOX AND SNACK POLICY 
At London Colney Primary School we aim to educate our children with the skills, knowledge and 
understanding to enable them to make informed healthy lifestyle choices.  To do that effectively we need to 
work in partnership with parents and carers in securing the best for every child. 
 

Aims 

 To ensure children have a suitable midday meal that sustains and prepares them for the afternoon 

learning. 

 To provide a safe, healthy and appealing eating environment for pupils bringing in packed lunches 

and ensure that free, fresh drinking water is available at all times. 

 To help children develop an understanding of health eating. 

 To promote the School Food Trust guidelines and national standards for heathier eating. 

 To support parents and carers in providing a healthy packed lunch that meets the same standards 

as food provided in school dinners and abide by the regulations of the British Nutrition Foundation. 
 

Guidelines 

 The following guidelines for lunchbox contents comes from the statutory guidelines for school 

provided meals.  This ensures equality for all children. 
 

The recommended contents of a healthy lunch box are: 

 A good portion of starchy food e.g. bread, crackers, pasta or rice salad 

 Plenty of fruit and vegetables e.g. an apple, orange, banana, carrot sticks, small box of raisins or 

any other fruit or vegetable 

 A portion of milk or dairy food e.g. yogurt 

 A drink e.g. a small carton of milk, juice, squash or a bottle of water 

 One small biscuit e.g. kit-kat, penguin, club, cake bar etc – this is equivalent to a school meal 

dessert 

PLEASE DO NOT SEND YOUR CHILD WITH NUTS OR FOOD CONTAINING NUTS AS WE HAVE A 
NUMBER OF CHILDREN WITH ALLERGIES 

 

Packed lunches should not include: 

 Chocolate bars or sweets 

 Fizzy drinks 

 Hot food (due to health and safety guidelines) 
 

Monitoring and evaluation: 
We fully respect individual parent’s food choices for their children and understand that there are many 
different needs and tastes.  However, if a lunchbox contents regularly fall short of the expectations in this 
policy we will send a reminder home to parents.  We want to work with parents to educate our children 
about healthy dietary choices so that the children, through understanding of a balanced diet, will develop a 
greater appreciation of a healthy lifestyle. 
 

Healthy Snack: 
All children in KS1 and Reception receive a free piece of fruit or vegetable everyday as part of the 
Governments School Fruit and Vegetable Scheme. 
 

As children move up to KS2, if they wish to have a break time snack they ar required to bring something in 
from home. 
 

Healthy snacks can include: 

 Fruit 

 Vegetables 

 Dried fruits 

 Cereal bars 

 Crackers 
 

PLEASE DO NOT SEND YOUR CHILD WITH CRISPS, CHOCOLATE OR SWEETS 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

We have some very talented children 
here at school, you can see Cassidy 
working hard on her crochet, very neat 
and such lovely colours. 
Well done Cassidy. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Year 5 have been making the  

most of the gymnastic 

equipment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Year 1 have been having fun transforming our junk into  
Some very interesting models. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please note – we are running this Multiplication Check Session again on Monday 12th February @3.15pm. 
 
  



 

FOLCS (Friends of London Colney School) 
Friends of London Colney School are a small but dedicated group of relatives of pupils who organise events 
to fundraise for the school.  If you are interested in joining in, in any way you can, please get in touch with 
us via the School Office. 
 

We have lots of events coming up, please keep a look out here in the Newsletter, on our Facebook page or 

contact us directly via, our Facebook page or email for more information: 

Friends of London Colney Primary School 

folcs@londoncolney.herts.sch.uk. 

Thank you, FOLCS  
 

 
 

 

Please be mindful of the building work that is still going on across the road from us.  It changes daily, but 
there are always heavy construction vehicles manoeuvring and various different parking restrictions in 
place.  We ask that you park away from school and walk up to the gate to help ease any congestion and 
keep it safe for all of the children.  Building work will continue for the foreseeable future so please be 
patient and mindful of others – thank you. 
 

 

 

REMINDER – DO NOT PARK OR STOP IN FRONT OF THE SCHOOL ENTRANCE GATES. 
It is dangerous, illegal and inconsiderate to our school community and puts our children in danger.   
You may think it’s ok to do it for a few minutes but it is not, thank you. 

 

 

We’d like to thank you all for your continued daily support, please do come and 
speak to us about any issue, good or bad.   

 
 

Our school website is: www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk 

Our school email is: admin@londoncolney.herts.sch.uk 

Our school telephone no is: 01727 823283 
 

 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064214224586
mailto:folcs@londoncolney.herts.sch.uk


 
 

 


